DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL COMMENTS TO THE DDA—OCTOBER 1, 2008

At last night’s meeting of the Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council most of the time was devoted to a discussion with John Frank about the current Village Green “City Apartments” proposal at South First and West Washington.

Over the course of several years, the CAC has participated in, and carefully followed, all the difficult meetings and discussions involved in developing mixed income housing and parking on this important site.  Jon Frank reported last night that there are some changes in the project: 156 studio and bedroom units instead of 146; 16 affordable at 60% of AMI instead of 15; modern corrugated metal façade materials instead of brick; two additional parking places for tenants; the addition of a roof deck.  Village Green may also need some more time to complete the financing. But the project goes before the Planning Commission next Tuesday.

As a group, the CAC last night reaffirmed our very strong commitment to making sure that the Village Green proposal for housing at First and Washington goes forward as quickly as possible.

Last March, when City Council politics relating to finances for the Police/Courts building threatened the development of the Village Green Project, the Citizens Council took whatever actions we could to make sure that didn’t happen. We addressed a letter to Mayor and Council and attended Council caucus stating our support and our reasons for doing so. 

 We recognize the time and the great efforts of the DDA in negotiating what is now a development that, in some ways, still exceeds the expectations of the original RFP.  The way in which the public/private relationship has emerged is impressive-- the necessary parking, the mixed housing units (including 10% rented to households in the 50 to 80% AMI), and the “Green” design elements.  

We have been impressed with the way in which Village Green has sought out neighboring property owners and community groups to present their ideas and to gain valuable input. 

Our members are committed to moving this project forward. 

We will continue to be supportive of the project before the DDA, the Planning Commission, and City Council, and at every other meeting as it moves through discussion of final design elements.  

We believe this project is too important to the downtown to allow it to fail.

